Reception Parent Summary Summer 2021
Dear Parents and Carers,

Upon our return after Easter, we will continue to support the children to readapt to our learning expectations at School. There will be activities focused on Personal, Social and Emotional development with a specific focus on working together, teamwork, turn taking and resolving conflicts. Some of our other Key Texts will include, Handa’s Surprise and Farmer Duck amongst a few others! 
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In Communication and Language children will be encouraged to refine their speech, tailoring it to increasingly varied social situations for example role playing conversations between a shop keeper and the customers.  In Literacy, the children will continue their Phonics learning through the use of the Letters and Sounds scheme, using Jolly Phonics actions.  They have made a fantastic start on Phase 2 and phase 3 sounds, blending and segmenting words with increasing confidence, and learning a range of tricky words. They have also made great progress with their letter formation and pencil control, and will continue to work up to writing more short captions and sentences. We encourage you to read your child’s daily reader every day to maintain practise of blending, building fluency when reading, as well as retelling the stories using their own words.
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In Maths we will cover a number of stories, songs and investigative activities which will encourage mathematical understanding. Children will be provided with opportunities to develop an understanding of number, shape, space and measures. Our focus this half term will be on number bonds to 10, investigating different ways of making 10 and how to represent this using objects, pictures and equations. We will then move onto exploring numbers beyond 10 including encouraging the children to recognise that the numbers 1-9 repeat every full ten e.g. one full ten and one is equal to 11, one full ten and two is equal to 12.  

We will also be exploring 3D shapes and more complex patterns using 3 or more items. In addition, we will develop our spatial awareness; recognising properties of shapes, how shapes can be made, replicating shape arrangements and matching shapes to outlines.
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In Understanding the World, for the first 2 weeks, we will continue our learning around the theme ‘Down on the farm’. Following that, we will move on to ‘Hey ho, Let’s grow!’

We will be discussing how a farm works and compare this to how farms may vary between different cultures.   We will then move on to consider the broader theme of growth, where the children will have the opportunity to raise class chicks, help care for them, and watch them hatch, develop and grow.
As part of this, we will be introducing new elements of Technology provision, encouraging children to use programs such as simple coding devices e.g. Beebots, and program them to follow a chosen route. Children will also learn to create and use QR codes, as well as take their own photos and videos, to commemorate their wonderful learning. 
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In Physical Development we will have a specific focus on health, encouraging children to reflect on ways to keep their minds and bodies healthy through their food and exercise choices. We will make delicious ‘Handa’s Surprise’-inspired fruit kebabs together, using tools carefully to assemble these independently, and perhaps developing our Maths skills by arranging the fruit in a repeating pattern too! This term’s focus on Music and Dance will also develop our aerobic fitness and spatial awareness, as well as helping us reflect on how to move our bodies to represent different characters, situations and experiences.  
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In Expressive Arts and Design we will assist the children in representing their creativity in increasingly varied ways. We will engage in junk modelling challenges focusing on constructing for a purpose and choosing the most appropriate ways of joining materials together- for example, by making our own tractors for the farm. Children will increasingly be encouraged to design, plan and reflect on their creations, as well as adapt them in the moment. We will also develop the children’s technical drawing skills with a focus on observational drawings. 
Please remember that this is a brief overview of the plans for the term and if you have any queries do not hesitate to contact us.
Ms. Connolly, Miss Skipper and all of the Reception Team
